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SAN ANTONIO WATER SYSTEM 

DOS RIOS WRC SLUDGE LOADING BUILDING  
PERMANENT STABILIZATION PROJECT 

SAWS Job No. 12-6503 
SAWS Solicitation No. B-11-062-CM 

 
ADDENDUM NO. 1 

January 12, 2012 
 
 
 

Q1: Will a building permit be required? 

A1: SAWS has received documentation from the City of San Antonio indicating that a 
building permit will not be required for this project. 

 
Q2: Please clarify what you expect to be covered in the 24 month warranty period. This is an open 

structural exposed to a corrosive environment and the elements so therefore some surface rust 
and other effects caused by natural beyond our control may occur.  

 
A2: All coating shall be applied according to the manufacturer’s requirements, including 

surface preparation SSPC-SP6 (commercial blast cleaning). The warranty should follow 
the coating manufacturer’s warranty based on surface preparation, application 
requirements and exposure conditions. 
 

Q3: This is a specialized project requiring 3 maybe 4 highly qualified subs. It may not be possible 
to meet the HUB / SWB percentages and will not be possible to meet the 40% requirement of 
work to be performed by our own forces. Please clarify. 

 
A3: A Good Faith Effort must be conducted so that firms can aspire to meet the 17% SMWB goal.  

In other words, prime contractors must provide demonstrative proof that they reached out to 
SMWB-certified subcontractors, whether through calls, email, and/or fax logs.  Failure to 
conduct a Good Faith Effort may render a bid non-responsive (for being non-responsive to the 
Good Faith Effort section of the solicitation).  For assistance with finding SMWB-certified 
subcontractors, please contact Marisol V. Robles, SMWB Program Manager, at 
marisol.robles@saws.org.  
 The  40% of the work to be self perfomed is not applicable to this project  

 
Q4: There are existing electrical fixtures at the underside of structure, the conduit and fixtures are 

in poor condition, these more than likely, will get damaged during construction. These fixtures 
are not shown on the drawings or addressed in the RFP.  I would like to suggest you either 
identify these fixtures as part of the project or establish an allowance to repair or replace 
fixtures.  
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